
 

 

 
 
 
 

Highways Commissioning 
Block 5, 5th Floor East 

Shire Hall 
Gloucester GL1 2TH 

08000 514 514 
Highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk 

 
 

 
Our ref: 11464774 

 
Date: 12th August 2024 
 
Burdett Close, Stonehouse 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
What:  No parking and Road Closure for Signing and Lining Works. 
Where: Burdett Close, Stonehouse - see overleaf for details of the exact location 
When:  09:30 – 15:30  30th September to 4th October 2024  
 
On behalf of Gloucestershire County Council, we will shortly be undertaking safety lining and signing 
improvement works at the above location. 
 
The proposed works are due to take place between 09:030 to 15:30 as stated above, during which 
time a full road closure will be in force as per the below drawings.  
 
We will do everything we can to accommodate pedestrian access in and out of properties and 
pedestrian diversion will be in place during the work. We will have gatemen on site to safely escort 
residents on and off their driveways and pedestrians across the footway. 

 
When the works start, you will be able to speak directly with the construction team, who will keep 
you updated with progress on the works to minimise any disruption to you. 
 
Please note that parking on the road will be prohibited  (as marked red on the map overleaf) 
between 09:30 and 15:30 during the works. Off Road parking will not be affected.  We will 
make every effort to contact the owners of any vehicles left parked on road, but if unsuccessful, we 
may have to arrange for them to be removed to a secure area until collected by owners. Off-road 
parking will be unaffected; however, your access may be temporarily obstructed when we work 
directly outside your home.  
 
Thank you in advance for your patience and co-operation.  If you have any queries, please email us 
at highwaysstakeholder@gloucestershire.gov.uk  

 
We have planned the work so we can be in and out as quickly as possible. 

 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you in advance for your co-operation. 

 
Yours sincerely 
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Site Map – Burdett Close 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 

  
 
Leo Vorster  
Supervisor for and on behalf of Ringway 

 


